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Be Your Best 

CURIOSITY  INCLUSION  
OWNERSHIP    PASSION 

Athletic Sports  
 

Our Athletics Sports are  on this coming Tuesday, 23rd July . Students will need to wear appropriate 

sports clothing and  HOUSE colours for the day. Students should also bring a jumper in case the 

weather turns cold.  

Parents will need to organise to drop their children off to the athletics track at the Aerodrome 

ovals and report to their classroom teachers by 8.50am.  

There will be no staff on site at school on this day. NO busses will be available to transport 

students from the school. Students can then be collected and signed out at 3.15pm from the 

ovals.  

All students need to bring snack, lunch and a drink bottle. Those students who have ordered their 

lunch will still need some snacks! The canteen will be open for family and friends to buy food and 

hot drinks.   

NO iPads are to be taken to the Aths Sports day.  

  
Timetable  

8:30am   Students can be dropped off at Aero ovals (all students must report to their 

classroom teacher on arrival and remain seated in their year level groups)  

8:50am   Rolls marked by classroom teachers and score card given out  

9:00am   Welcome and oath reading  

9:15am  Events start 

12:05pm ð 12:30pm - Lunch break  

12:30pm  Events recommence  

2:20pm   Year level and 3 to 6 Monster relays  

3:10pm Closing assembly and student collection (parents must see classroom teachers to 

have names marked off before taking students home.  

  

We would love to see as many parents as possible supporting their children on the day.   

Please remember when spectating not to cross running track when events are running or to enter 

into any areas surrounded by bunting flags.  

 

A copy of the event timetable and map of event stations can be found further on in the 

newsletter.  
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NEWS FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

Robyn Brooks  
Mid Year Reports  

Our Mid -Year Reports are now available on 

Xuno.  If you had any difficulties downloading or 

accessing the report, please feel free to 

contact us at the Office.  We can print you a 

hard copy or help you navigate to download a 

copy.   

To access reports on XUNO, log in to your 

account and then...  

Please be aware that this may look different on 

different devices. If you require assistance for 

the platform that you are using, please do not 

hesitate to contact us.  
 

XUNO School Management App  

We are using Xuno for all of our school 

management (absences, report distribution, 

permission notes). The app has been updated, 

so you may need to install the new app. If you 

havenõt already installed the app, we 

encourage you to do so. The school code for 

the app is 2vyt1r . If you have any troubles 

accessing the app, please contact the office.  
2019 Parent Opinion Survey  

WE WANT OUR PARENTS TO TELL US WHAT THEY 

THINK!  

Our school is conducting a survey to find out 

what parents think of our school. The Parent 

Opinion Survey is an annual survey offered by 

the Department of Education and Training that 

is conducted amongst a sample of randomly 

selected parents. It is designed to assist schools 

in gaining an understanding of parentsõ 

perceptions of school climate, student 

behaviour and student engagement. Our 

school will use the survey results to help inform 

and direct future school planning and 

improvement strategies.  

Approximately 30 per cent of parents will be 

invited to participate in this yearõs survey. All 

responses to the survey are anonymous. This 

year the Parent Opinion Survey will be 

conducted from Monday 22 rd July to  Sunday 

11th August . 

The survey will be conducted online , only takes 

10-15 minutes  to complete, and can be 

accessed at any convenient time within the 

fieldwork period on desktop computers, 

laptops, tablets or smartphones.  

The survey results will be reported back to the 

school at the end of September. The results are 

shared and used to discuss andd plan future 

directions with the leadership Team, the staff 

and School Council.  

Survey results are also shared in the Annual 

Report.  

Please contact me if you would like more 

information.  

 
Learning Conferences  

Learning Conferences will take place on 

Wednesday July 31st. Once again we will be 

asking parents to book their conference 

through the Xuno app. You are able to book a 

time for your childõs conference now. There will 

be no school on this day but students are 

required to be involved in their 15 minute 

learning conference.  

 
Concert 2019  

This year we will be holding our biennial 

concert. Mrs Libby Kennedy will be 

coordinating the concert. Ms Karen Willcock 

will be teaching the students their dance and 

has written the scripts and choreographed the 

routines. More information about the concert 

can be found later in the newsletter.  

 
Professional Development Day  

We will be holding a staff Professional 

Development Day on Monday 26th August . NO 

students will be required to attend school on 

that day.  

 

/ƭƛŎƪ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ Ψ[ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ¢ŀōΩ 

/ƭƛŎƪ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ΨwŜǇƻǊǘǎΩ 
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STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 

Prep G 

Bryce Siemsen  
Prep R 

Freya Comfort  
Prep L 

Noah Bennett  
1T 

Alessia Mammone  
1J 

Annabel Wallace  
1C 

Isis Simpson 
2W 

Frankie Cua  
2R 

Josh Sheahan  

 

2B 

Sienna Puleio  
3V  

Archie Droffelaar  
3T 

Damon Clark  
4R 

Lars Castleman  
4C 

Max Bradshaw  
5H 

Colby Geister  
5R 

Francis Boulton  
 

 

 

6S 

Tyler McGregor  
6A 

Oscar Brighton  
Art 

Elana Howard  
P.E. 

Eavan Brighton  
Principal  

Zac Miller  

Ruby Campbell  

School Attendance  

Attendance at school is crucial for ongoing 

growth and development of your child, both 

socially and developmentally.    

School helps:  

ÎMaximise life opportunities for students by 

building education and support networks  

ÎDevelop important skills, knowledge and 

values that set them further learning and 

participation in the community  

ÎStudents make the most of life opportunities  
ôA child missing one day a fortnight will miss 

four weeks in a year, and more than a year of 

school by year 10. It is important that children 

develop regular attendance habits at an early 

age.õ 

 

Working with Children Check  

All people who volunteer at school (sporting 

events, concert etc) need a Working with 

Children Check. Applications are available 

online. Volunteer checks are free. When you 

receive your WWC card please bring it to the 

office if you are volunteering at school.  

https://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/

individuals/applicants/how -to -apply  

 
RI 

RI will recommence on Monday 29th July . 

 
Enrolments 2020  

Thank you to all families that have already 

enrolled or who have taken an enrolment 

package. Can current families with siblings 

please ensure you enrol for 2020 as soon as 

possible.  

Australian Maths Competition  

This yearõs Australian Maths Competition will 

take place on Thursday August 1 st.  We have 

participated in this optional competition for 

many years now.  

The competition is open to any students in 

Grades 3 -6 who would like to take the 

opportunity to challenge themselves in 

maths. Entry for the Australian Maths 

Competition closes in Term 3 on Monday the 

22nd  of July .  The cost is $6.50 for students to be 

involved.  
 

Absences  

If your child is absent it is a department 

requirement that a parent or guardian informs 

the school of any student absence. This can be 

done via email to the classroom teacher, 

message on SeeSaw, by using Xuno or a phone 

call. If your child will be absent for an extended 

period please inform the class teacher or 

school before they leave.  
 

Late Arrivals & Early Departures  

All parents / guardians must come via the 

office if they are dropping their child off after 

9:00am, or if they are picking their child up 

before 3.15pm. There is an iPad to sign students 

both in and out of school.  
 

School Council  

The next meeting of the School Council is on 

Wednesday 7th August at 6:00pm in the 

Staffroom.  

 

https://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/individuals/applicants/how-to-apply
https://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/individuals/applicants/how-to-apply
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Reading to Learn  
Within ôReading to Learnõ, 5R conducted research to further their knowledge about a 

topic they are passionate about. We not only investigate and research, but we continue 

to work on our reading goals and reading skills such as paraphrasing. Here are some 

examples of our Driving Questions , which have lead our research and further developed 

our understanding of the topic.  

aŜƎ YƴƛƎƘǘ 

WƻƴŜǎ .ŀǘŜ 


